2011 SDAAE Conference – July 31 – August 3, 2011
President Lori Christensen called the meeting to order at 4:35pm

Jim Chilson moved to approve the orders of the day with flexibility.  Seconded by Dani Herring.  Motion passed.

Reflections were given by President-Elect, Ross Hudson.

Lori went over the material in the registration packets.

The State FFA Officers introduced themselves and Lori introduced Morgan Kontz as the Interim FFA Executive Secretary.

Secretary Adam Franken gave the secretary’s minutes.  Josh Christiansen moved to approve the minutes.  Seconded by Dave VanderWal.  Motion passed.

Executive Treasurer, Michelle Nelson gave the treasurer’s report and budget.  Kelly O’donnell moved to approve.  Dani Herring seconded.  Motion passed.

Josh Christiansen went over the nomination and selection process for SDAAE officer.  It is unofficially a 3-year term.  Nominations and votes are taken at the banquet with the results announced Wednesday.

Dr. Amy Smith gave the Agriculture Education Report.  She thanked all the ag teachers for their support and concerns for their baby.  
· This year SDSU has 71 students enrolled in ag education, with 22 incoming.  There will be 6 student teachers this fall.  
· SDSU is revising and updating courses.  There will be a new Ag Ed orientation class.  There are also come changes being made in the structure of the courses needed to make up the Ag Mechanics portion of the Ag Ed curriculum.  The Ag Ed 404 class is going from a 4 credit – 1 semester course to 2 – 3 credit courses.  The Ag Ed division is also working with the FCS division to possibly collaborate classes that have low numbers.

· Teachers are encouraged to be a host/mentor for PS I, II, or III student teachers.  They should fill out a program information sheet and send it into Dr. Smith.  She’ll be emailing those to the teachers again this year.

· SDSU is offering a course to teachers: Supervision of Student teachers.  This should help everyone be on the same page.

· Teachers are encouraged to help with the recruitment and retention efforts of ag educators.

· Unfortunately, SDSU will not be offering an Ag Ed cohort for a Master’s degree.  However, teachers can take online classes from Oklahoma State University and they will wave the out of state fees.

Lori is going to email the press release to the teachers after conference.

OCCTE has purchased more bandwith for the conference this year because of past problems with Internet connections.

Dr. Lon Mueller talked about the credit options for conference.  Teachers can apply for grad credit for $40 through USF, or they can get the continuing education credits.  You can only do one or the other. 

Jim Wilson gave a preliminary CDE committee report.  The National FFA is making some major changes for next year.  We need to decide if we are going to make those changes also.
Terry Rieckman talked about the Region III conference.  This year the conference was suppose to be held in Minot, ND.  But because of flooding, the conference was moved the Jamestown.  It was a lot of fun.  Teachers are encouraged to attend next year’s conference in Iowa.

Ross Hudson talked about the National NAAE Conference in St. Louis.  We are looking into the possibility of carpooling to save money.

Terry Rieckman called for resolutions.  If any member has any resolutions they need to get them to Dave Koupal before the committee meeting tomorrow at 4:30.  They need to be written correctly.

Lori mentioned that someone was needed to serve on the Legislative committee. 

The conference picnic will be held at 6pm at Hipple Park.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:15pm until tomorrow at 8am.

Lori called the meeting back to order at 8:03 am.

Lance Howe with the NRCS office gave Land and Range CDE updates and dates of contests.

Kelly O’Donnell gave SD FFA Foundation updates.  

· They have recently started a FFA Star Sponsorship program.  FCS of America signed on as the first star sponsor at level one.  

Nora Kohlenberg gave the South Dakota FFA Update.
· Advisors were reminded to turn in any outstanding balances to the state and also turn your contact information.

· Terry Rieckman came forward and discussed the changes in the proficiency and degree applications.  This next year the American Degree application will be the same for students applying, unless they are filling out the Star Awards.

· Chapter and agricultural mechanics exhibits are needed at the State Fair.

· Rosters and POA’s are due October 1st.  The state is putting off collecting the constitution and bylaws this year.

· Michelle Nelson talked about affiliation fees.  Schools can use this to sign up all their students for FFA at a flat rate.  SD needs to set up their fee schedule yet.
· National Convention bus seats are set at $375.  Names are due September 1st and payment needs to be in by September 21st or you will forfeit their seats.

· CDE certification forms and waivers for National Convention are due by September 15th.

· Michelle Nelson is the new FFA Executive Secretary and will start the end of August.  Until then, stay in contact with Morgan but copy Michelle in any emails.

Nora Kohlenberg gave the OCCTE report. 

· For Perkins justification you should have 3-4 sentences explaining why you need what you are asking for.  Also is you are applying for a professional development conference, separate the meals, miles, and lodging.
· There are currently 3 courses offered in the CASE program.  Instructors can get training for this.  It is a two week training course.

· SD FFA chapters are receiving $37,585 this year from the Pfizer program.  The health suppliers should be getting the checks in late July.

Nora gave her Program Improvement update.

· If you did not attend Nora’s workshop you need to watch the webinar on the PIP update.
· PIP applications are due December 1st.

· Program approval applications are due March 1st.  Make sure that you have the correct assignment codes for all your classes.

· All advisors should have turned in a syllabus for each class they teach.  You will not have to resubmit a syllabus every year, but if you make changes you need to turn in the changes.

· Make sure you mark and know what equipment you purchased with Perkins funds. 

The SDACTE committee meetings are Monday at 4:30pm.  These ag teachers are on the committees on behalf of the SDAAE.  Resolutions committee: Dave Koupal.  Audit Committee: Ross Hudson.  Legislative Committee: Jeff Hoffman.  Scholarship Committee: Jim Wilson and Gary Griesse.  Awards Committee: Etta Knuth.  

Lori adjourned the meeting until 8am Tuesday morning.

The meeting reconvened Tuesday morning.

Lori thanked Hanson Associates for sponsoring the 10-year club breakfast and had all the SDAAE members introduce themselves.  

Brandt Holdings in partnering with the SD FFA by helping with a tractor restoration project.

Dave VanderWal gave the State Fair report.  Entries are due by August 13th.  Advisors need to make sure that there is enough postage on the envelope when it is sent in.  North Dakota was invited to join our State Fair this year but declined.  There will be no rabbit show at the fair this year.  If any advisor has students that would like it to return, they should email Dave so he can get an idea of numbers.

Lori Tonak mentioned that Kimball is putting on the state booth at the National FFA Convention.  Her students would like pictures of students involved in agriculture from all 4 seasons.  If you have pictures, please email them to her.

Jim Wilson suggested moving the CDE committee meeting away from after our banquet.

We reviewed the District packets and assignments and broke off to our District meetings.

Meeting was adjourned until Wednesday at 11:30am.
Lori reconvened the meeting at 11:30am.

Jim Wilson gave the final report for the CDE Committee.

· Jeff Hoffman moved that any changes moved by the CDE Committee be contingent upon the ability of the CDE Coordinators to make those changes.  Clint Smith second.  Motion passed.  

· Blaine Carey moved to change Ag Communications from a five member team to a three member team, change the “communications proposal” to a “media plan” to follow the national format, and move it to State Convention in the spring.  Dale Bartels second.  Motion passed.

· Fred Zenk moved to change the name of the Dairy Foods CDE to Milk Quality and Products, replace the real versus artificial activity with fat identification, and change to positive scoring if possible.  Dale Bartels second.  Motion passed.  

· Bridget Twedt moved to add the equipment identification list to Floriculture but leave the identification portion at 50 total questions.  Jeff Hoffman second.  Motion passed.  

· Brandy Knutson moved to change Natural Resources and Floriculture to three or four participate and three scores count.  Craig Shryock second. Dave Olilia moved to amend to add Ag Sales to this list.  Ed Mueller second.  Amendment failed.  Division was called.  26 votes in favor.  24 votes in opposition.  Amendment passed.  Motion passed.   

· Bridget Twedt moved to change the Natural Resources CDE by dropping the wood products identification portion, using at least 5”x7” pictures for the identification, and change the written test from 400 to 200 points total (eight points each question to four points each). Dale Bartels second.  Motion passed.  

· Fred Zenk moved to change the horse written test from a team activity to an individual test.  John Rist second.  Craig Shryock moved to amend to make it a 50 points test, 1 point each.  Jerry Janisch second.  Amendment passed.  Motion passed.  

· Jeff Hoffman moved to replace the Food Science complaint letter activity with the customer inquiry activity, deleting peanut butter and almond from the aromas, and change the written test to one point per question.  Evan Papousek second.  Motion passed. 

· Jeff Hoffman moved to change Ag Sales to the new national format.  Dale Bartels second.  Motion passed.  

· Char Weber moved to eliminate one-time participation for Junior Parli Pro members.  John Rist second.  Motion failed.  Division was called.  17 votes in favor.  27 votes in opposition.  Motion fails.  

· Jeff Hoffman moved that all districts can be considered for at-large positions in fall leadership CDEs.  Evan Papousek second.  Motion passed.  
SDACTE standing committee reports:

· Dave Koupal gave the resolutions committee report.  The resolutions this year all had to deal with wording of changing vocational to career and technical.

· Ross Hudson gave the auditing report and said the books came out looking great.

· Etta Knuth gave the award committee report.  She encouraged members that if they get nominated for an award to apply.

· Gary Griese gave the scholarship committee report.  He told advisors to make sure to have students like their FFA activities on the scholarship.

· Jeff Hoffman gave the legislative committee report.  We need to be in constant contact with our representatives, especially Kristi Noem, to make sure they support CTE and know the importance and value of our programs to students and the community.

District committee reports:

· District I – Greg Janisch moved no changes to  Section 1 of the POW.  Terry Rieckman seconded.  Motion passed

· District 2 – Dave VanderWal moved to delete 2. c. from section V of the POW.  Tom Wolf seconded.  Motion passed.

· District 3 – Bridget Twedt moved no changes to Section 4 of the POW.  Terry Rieckman seconded.  Motion passed.
· District 4 – Chas Fleshner move no changes to Section 2 of the POW.  Craig Shryrock seconded.  Motion passed.

· District 5 – Jamie Brown moved to amend the bylaws, Article III, Sec 5 a by striking out $20 and inserting $30.  Terry Rieckman seconded.  Motion passed.

· District 6 – Noelle Rist moved no change to Section 3 of the POW.  Jerry Janisch seconded.  Motion passed.

· District 7 – Sarah Vandervliet moved amend section 6 of the POW by capitalizing cooperate in 1a and striking out the second Agriculture Education in 4c.  Jason Karels seconded.  Motion passed.
Lori Tonak moved to move our membership from Ag Unity to Ag United, paying the $25 dues.  Craig Shryock seconded.  Motion passed.

Craig Shryock moved to continue our Ag in the Classroom membership.  Dave Ollila seconded.  Motion passed.

Jim Wilson reviewed the list of CDE liaisons.  It was recommended that a list be put together of the student chairs, CDE chairs and liaisons with their contact information.

Ag teachers were encouraged to apply for SDACTE and SDAAE stipends.

Send thank you’s out to our conference sponsors.  Also, send one to Kent Frerichs for cooking the pork loin again this year for conference.  We need someone to cook the pork next year.

Dale Bartels moved to accept the new slate of officers as follows: President – Ross Hudson; President-elect – Adam Franken; Secretary – Todd Marks.  Craig Shryock seconded.  Motion passed.  New officers were installed.

Linda Peterson moved to adjourn.  Jason Karels seconded.  Motion passed.

Meeting was adjourned at 1:10pm.

